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Rooks County has seen a significant increase in both the number of positive cases and the rate of positive tests. During the month of
October, RCH tested an average of 50 people per week and had a positivity rate of 22%. The week of November 2-8, 2020, RCH
tested 99 people and saw a positivity rate of 37%. Since November 9, 2020, RCH has tested 112 people and has a current positivity
rate of 47%. These changes are similar to numbers across Kansas and the US, where the number of new cases per day have set
records. Kansas had an average of 2430 new cases per day for the last week. The US had more than 163,000 new cases yesterday.

Hospitals in Kansas are feeling the effects of this increase in very serious ways. RCH does have bed space available today but is
experiencing difficulty every day with finding a place for patients who need transfer to a higher level of care. HaysMed and Salina are
at capacity and currently on diversion, so patients are being transferred to Wichita or Kansas City. These cities are also noting bed
shortages, which is concerning. What we do locally impacts these numbers. Please wear a mask when you interact with anyone
outside your immediate household and avoid all gatherings, large and small, which have been the source of spread over the last
several weeks.

At this time USD 270 plans to continue in-person learning for the week of November 16-20, 2020. If there is any adjustment
required to the learning setting due to concerns in the schools, we will update your family quickly following a decision.

We would like to ask the community to help us keep our schools open by helping reduce the spread in the community. This can be
accomplished by wearing face coverings, implementing social distancing, practicing good hand hygiene, and limiting social
gatherings. Please keep all students home if they are feelingiill.

We appreciate the support of the community as we work through these issues each week. It is important for us to work together to
keep our students, staff, and community safe. Your efforts are noticed and appreciated. Please let us know if you have any
questions or concerns.



